

Mon 14/08/2023 22:59

Objection to Grant of Premises Licence for Bar on Wheels Ltd

To Licensing

Licensing Act 2003 - Premises Applications/Queries

Dear Trafford Council Licensing Department,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to formally object to the proposed grant of a premises licence to Bar on Wheels Ltd, based on serious concerns regarding the suitability of the company's director Hemant Ashok Bansal, to hold such a licence.

I would like to bring to your attention an incident that directly involves the director of Bar on Wheels Ltd. Hemant Ashok Bansal was previously employed under my supervision, where he held a position involving the sale and distribution of alcohol. Regrettably, during his tenure, Hemant Ashok Bansal was discovered to have been supplying alcohol to underage individuals in direct violation of the law and our company's policies. This misconduct resulted in his immediate dismissal from our employment.

Given the gravity of this offence and the potential harm it poses to the community, I am deeply concerned about the prospect of Hemant Ashok Bansal being granted a premises licence for Bar on Wheels Ltd. Granting such a licence to an individual who has demonstrated a clear disregard for the law and the well-being of young people would not only be a breach of public trust but also a risk to the safety and welfare of Trafford's residents.

I kindly urge the Trafford Council to thoroughly review the application from Bar on Wheels Ltd and take into consideration the director's history and actions when making a decision regarding the premises licence. It is essential that responsible and law-abiding individuals are entrusted with the privilege of operating licensed premises, and I believe that the past actions of Hemant Ashok Bansal should raise serious doubts about his suitability for such a responsibility.

I appreciate your attention to this matter and the consideration of my objection. I believe that ensuring the highest standards of conduct and compliance in the issuance of premises licences is crucial for the well-being and safety of our community.

Sincerely,

Yauvan Chirag Patel